
                                                                     201 South Main, Suite 2300 
           Salt Lake City, Utah 84111 
 
 

July 14, 2009 
 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
AND OVERNIGHT DELIVERY 
 
Utah Public Service Commission 
Heber M. Wells Building, 4th Floor 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, UT 84111 
 
Attn: Julie P. Orchard 
 Commission Secretary 
 
Re: Case No. 03-035-14 – Quarterly Compliance Filing – Avoided Cost Input Changes 
 Utah Public Service Commission (the Commission)  
 
Commission Orders dated October 31, 2005 and February 2, 2006 in Case No. 03-035-14 state 
that the Company is required to keep a record of any changes, including data inputs, made to the 
Proxy and GRID models used in calculating avoided costs.  The Orders further require the 
Company to notify the Commission and Division of Public Utilities of updates made to the 
models used in the approved Proxy and Partial Displacement Differential Revenue Requirement 
(PDDRR) avoided cost methodologies.   
 
This filing reports changes since the Company’s last compliance filing dated April 3, 2009.   
 

 PacifiCorp (dba Rocky Mountain Power) hereby respectfully submits an original of this 
compliance filing to address this requirement.  An electronic copy of this filing will be provided 
to jwatts@utah.gov .  Additional detail is provided below: 
 
1. GRID Model Data Updated 

Avoided cost modeling and assumptions are unchanged from the March 31, 2009 filing.  
 
On May 28, 2009 the Company filed its 2008 Integrated Resource Plan (“2008 IRP”).  On June 
30, 2009 the Company completed an update to its Official Forward Price Curve (“0609 OFPC”).  
Due to the recent release of these two critical inputs, the Company is in the process of updating 
avoided cost GRID modeling but has not completed modeling updates.   
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The Company has received a request from Kennecott for a 20-year study which will be prepared 
utilizing the 2008 IRP and 0609 OFPC.  This study is expected to be completed in mid July.  In 
mid June, the Company provided to Kennecott avoided cost prices for calendar year 2010 based 
upon the Company's March 31, 2009 OFPC, incorporating the 2008 IRP information applicable 
to the study period.  The Company will update the Kennecott avoided costs for 2010 together 
with the rest of the 20-year period requested by Kennecott.  
 
The Company expects to file a supplemental to this compliance filing in late July. 
 
 It is respectfully requested that all formal correspondence and requests regarding this 
compliance filing be addressed to: 
 
By E-Mail (preferred) : datarequest@pacificorp.com  
 
By Regular Mail : Data Request Response Center 
    PacifiCorp 

825 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 2000 
    Portland, OR 97232 
 
Informal inquiries may be made to Laren Hale at (503) 813-6054 or Hui Shu at (503) 813-5540.  
 
Very truly yours,  
 
 
 
Jeffrey K. Larsen 
Vice President, Regulation 
 
cc:  Service List (Case No. 03-035-14) 
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